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Agenda Item Title
Update Regarding Traffic Safety Improvements at the Intersection of Chicago Avenue and Scoville Avenue

Overview
Per a request from Trustee Wesley and seconded by Trustee Straw, Village staff was directed to explore safety
improvements at the intersection of Chicago Avenue and Scoville Avenue. This direction was in response to a traffic
accident involving a bicyclist on August 21, 2023.

Staff Recommendation
Discussion Only.

Background
Per a request from Trustee Wesley and seconded by Trustee Straw, staff prepared an informational update for the Village
Board regarding planned traffic safety improvements at the intersection of Chicago Avenue and Scoville Avenue.

On August 21, 2023, an accident involving a bicyclist occurred at the intersection of Chicago Avenue and Fair
Oaks/Scoville Avenue. A memo providing additional detail regarding the accident and steps taken since that time is
attached to this agenda item for reference.

At the July 5, 2023 Village Board meeting, the Village Board approved a Contract with R.W. Dunteman Company for
Project 23-2, Resurfacing of Various Streets, in an amount not to exceed $2,877,840. This construction contract includes
the construction of safety improvements at the Chicago & Scoville/Fair Oaks intersection. The improvements consist of:

· curb bump-outs at the four corners to reduce the crossing distance for pedestrians and to discourage vehicles
from trying to drive around other vehicles that have stopped for pedestrians or bikes crossing Chicago Avenue;

· bike and pedestrian activated flashing beacons to help pedestrians and cyclists safely cross Chicago Avenue;

· enhanced striping of the crosswalks and bike lanes crossing Chicago Avenue; and

· advanced warning signage regarding the crossings.

An exhibit depicting the improvements is provided as an attachment. Construction of these improvements is scheduled
for this fall as part of this already approved construction contract. Work will generally occur from approximately a mid-
September to late October timeframe due to the various trades involved at this intersection for drainage, concrete,
electrical, asphalt, pavement markings, and signage.

Staff recommends continuing to move forward with the direction that the Village Board already provided at the July 5,
2023 meeting to install these safety improvements. The improvements already approved at this intersection address the

File #: ID 23-415, Version: 1

Village of Oak Park Printed on 9/23/2024Page 1 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/


File #: ID 23-415, Version: 1

safety concerns at this intersection. Should the Village Board request that additional or alternate safety options be

considered, staff would cancel work at this location under this contract and investigate other options.
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